Additional Env. NGO Comments on Steering Committee Goals and Process 4-06

Steering Committee
 
1. We do not agree with BASMAA’s approach to establish a phasing mechanism.  One of the problems we currently face is that municipalities have different deadlines for implementing permit provisions.  This existing phasing results in additional administrative burdens for Regional Board staff, as well as inconsistent implementation in a way that encourages a race to the bottom in terms of environmental improvements.  The fact that municipalities are currently failing to meet existing deadlines by up to 4 years further undermines any argument for additional phasing.  Every effort should be made under the regional permit to bring all agencies under the same timeline as quickly as possible (even if this results in some “unfairly” quick timelines for some municipalities to catch up).  Phasing, if it exists under the new MRP, should be strictly limited to portions of the permit where it can be demonstrated that there is no feasible solution at this time and the results of pilot studies will have to be assessed before the Board can require additional measures. 

2. We do not support streamlining efforts that take financial efficiencies into consideration.  The permit must require what is necessary to meet standards under the law – how the municipalities budget to meet these requirements is a discussion for the munis along with interested members of the public and NGOs to have once appropriate permit requirements are in place. 

3. We agree with BASMAA that all comments should be shared among steering committee members.  There is a need for open communication of ideas so that we can foster meaningful discussion on both sides.  We do not mind if our comments are shared. 

4. We do not agree that the process should be shortened to eliminate further discussion on topics.  Thus far, meetings have solely consisted of staff presentations with opportunity to ask clarification questions.  There has been no time for meaningful discussion of how the water board expects to respond to changes suggested by either the NGOs or BASMAA.  We would like the opportunity to have these further discussions.  We do not believe “workshops” as we have experienced them in other situations are sufficient – if BASMAA envisions a more discussion-based workshop that includes staff discussion on how they plan to resolve certain issues that arise, we may be amenable. 

